ASCC NMS Panel
Approved Minutes

Monday, November 24, 2014






9:00 -10:30 AM
110 Denney Hall
ATTENDEES: Craigmile, Dinan, Haddad, Heckler, Matthews, Vaessin, Vankeerbergen.
AGENDA:
1. Approval of 11-10-14 minutes  
· Craigmile, Matthews, unanimously approved
2. Earth Sciences 4798 (new course) 

· Ask for concurrences from all the necessary units: SBS and NMS units in ASC, Business, Engineering, FAES, Law, and Public Health.
· Discrepancy in number of reading quizzes: p. 5 Evaluation: reference to 5 reading quizzes; p. 6 Course Assignments: reference to 4 reading quizzes. 

· Since there is a disability office at Mansfield (Conard Learning Center, 1760 University Drive), it might be useful to provide their address as well (in addition to the ODS on the Columbus campus). 

· Matthews, Craigmile, approved with 3 contingencies (in bold above)
3. Discussion about Anthropology courses

· D. Haddad: summary: Department of Anthropology does not understand how the GE rationales they have submitted for the three courses do not make a good case for the requested GE status since the documents address each ELO individually. Also, the Department argues that the assessment plans submitted are indeed GE assessment plans, similar to the ones that the Department has used successfully in the past for GE courses.
· H. Vaessin: Much of the issue comes from the fact that each one of these courses might be the only Biological Science course a student takes during his/her career at Ohio State. Some of the topics one might expect to see in a GE Natural Science-Biological Science course are not there. 
· For example, concerns about 3597.04: (1) Only one aspect in the spectrum of biology topics is addressed in this course. (2)  If this course is opened up to freshmen and sophomores, these students might have a hard time doing well in the course. For example, the topics covered in weeks 1 and 2 are very advanced for students with no previous biology course. 
· A. Heckler: For one other course (either 3304 or 3411), the issue is that the course claims to cover evolution but only adaptation is addressed. If one is going to teach evolution, adaptation is only one aspect of evolution. Other topics need to be covered as well to cover evolution.
· For 3304 and 3411, the dropping of the prereq (Anthropology 2200) factors into the issue with the GE. The necessary overview of biological topics used to be provided in the prereq (2200). In that case, taking a second, more focused course would have been appropriate.

· D. Haddad: On the other hand, the GE is a general introduction to a topic, not an in-depth study. 
· Suggestions: Department of Anthropology representatives could come to the NMS meeting. Alternatively, Meg Daly and Harald Vaessin could meet with a representative of the Department.
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